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Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 12th November 2019 in the Village Hall Club Room
Present:  Cllrs J Smith (Chairman), G Parkin, P Venning, A Lloyd-Smith, C Sykes, L Brown, Borough Councillor M Burgess, 5 members of the public and Mrs Y Osborne (Clerk).
4086.
Apologies & reasons for absence: Cllr Sue Mash, reason accepted, Borough Councillor M 
Burgess, PCSO Kate Richards & Volunteer Community Warden, Lee Phelan.  Best wishes were 
sent to Cllr Mash. 
4087.
(i) Declaration by Members of any Interest, Pecuniary or Other than Pecuniary, in accordance with the Council's Code of Conduct and its Guide to the Declaration of Councillors' Interests and related matters; None


(ii) To approve or reject any application put to the meeting by the Chairman in respect of Members seeking a dispensation under the Localism Act 2011, s.33; None 


(iii) A reminder that this meeting is being recorded

At this point the Meeting was adjourned for the Public Session.  See appendix at the end of the Minutes.  
4088.  To confirm Minutes of the meeting held on 8th October 2019:  Confirmed and signed as a

            correct record. 


4089.
Matters Arising: 

i)  WiFi in the Village Hall update. Now available and will be fixed on the wall.


ii)  Exiting Acton Lane Update.  Mirror collected by Tim Piper who will fix it in position when he can.


iii) Play Park update.  ABC has been contacted and a site meeting will be arranged.  Councillors had listened to comments made during the public session and agreed that a meeting with ABC should be arranged quickly to see what could be done with the park as it is at present.  Agreed to report in the Outlook that we are engaging in discussion with the Borough Council.  
4090.
Request from PROW & Access Service for funding towards resurfacing AT91A, the 
section hat goes behind the bungalows in Forge Meads.  Tree roots have made the 
surface uneven and a trip hazard.  A quote of £5,000 has been given to resurface this section.  
If the Parish Council was able to contribute it would help prioritise the work.  £500 was agreed.
4091.
School Transport update.  The Chairman explained that he had received a reply from Mike 
Hill and that the Kent travel scheme might be reviewed later.  Agreed that the Chairman should 
continue with the quest to obtain a fairer scheme for Wittersham children.

4092.
Highways Improvement Plan.  KCC Highways have asked for a plan to be put forward. 
Suggestions were:- short stretch of footway up to Mill House.  Extend 30mph each end of the 
village.  Car park at Church.
4093.
Initial proposals for consideration for the budget 2020-21.  Footway between gate & the 
Hairdressers, Bus Shelter, Chest Tombs, Play Park.
4094.
Correspondence:


For noting:

a)  Mary Walton – Duty of regard (AONBs).  As this had been brought up during the public 
session a short discussion followed. 

b)  Peter Gorham – Chasing the reinstatement of the grass area to the side of the new houses in 
Jubilee Field.  Clerk is taking this up with ABC and has been for a while.  Mr Gorham is aware of 
this.

Previously Circulated by email:

c)  Local Government Brexit Bulletin 8th October     d)  KALC – CEO Bulletin Issue 1     e)  ABC – Leader Briefing notes for Parishes no. 22     f)  NHW Message – Rural Crime Week     g)  ABC - Leader Briefing notes for Parishes no. 23     h)  Hate Crime Awareness     i)  ABC – Leader Briefing notes for Parishes No. 24     j)  Monthly update from PCSOs     k)  KALC News –
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October 2019     l)  ABC - Leader Briefing notes for Parishes nos 25 & 26     m)  ABC – Leader Briefing notes for Parishes no. 27     n)  NALC & LGA launch new guide to tackle loneliness


o)  ABC – Leader Briefing notes for Parishes no. 28     p)  Kent Police – Latest Rural Task Force report    
4095.
Working Party Reports:


a)  Caretaker's:  Nothing to report.


b)  Finance: 



i) Monthly Transaction Statement including Caretaker Transaction Statement.      Agreed.



ii)  Caretaker's Half Yearly Budget Statement.  Noted.


c)  Planning:                                                        
                 Decisions received:   None

            d)  Highways: 30mph sign, Tenterden end obscured by branches.

e)  Public Rights of Way: Nothing to report. 


f)   Open Spaces: Path between Coronation Field and Memorial Gardens should be started on Thursday 12th November.  There had been a delay due to the wet weather.  The apples near the bus shelter had been picked up for which thanks were given.


g)  Cemetery & Churchyard: The work on the perimeter wall had been completed.  It was agreed that the rubble left should be moved to enable a quote to be given for a metal fence to fill the gap between the wall and school fence.
4096.
Reports (for noting) from Representatives on outside bodies.


i)  Village Hall Management Committee – Cllr Parkin informed the meeting that the AGM will be held on 3rd December. 


ii)  Police Parish Forum – Chairman gave a report on the meeting he and the Clerk had attended. A presentation had been given on CCTVs.  Parish Councils can join the scheme at their own cost which would be significant.  A public meeting would need to be held for this to be taken further. 
4097.
Date of next Planning Meeting:  to be advised.
4098.
Date of the next Meeting of the Parish Council:  10th November 2019 at 7.30pm preceded by seasonal refreshments at 7pm. 
4099.
Items for information: 


1)  Phil Willcocks wishes to stand down as our Tree Warden so is looking for a replacement.  Lexie Datta is happy to continue as assistant.  


2)  It was suggested that a Welcome to Wittersham etc sign might help drivers to slow down when driving through Peening Quarter.


3)  The Chairman reported on the Tenterden Forum meeting, the KALC Executive Committee meeting and the KCC Strategic Statement meeting he had attended.

The meeting closed at 21.59.
Appendix to this meeting.

Summary of Public Session.
1. Play Park


The Chairman thanked Sarah Middleton for the paper she had produced which put forward the idea of including a Sensory Park which caters for children of all abilities.  The paper also puts forward the suggestion that the play park should return to Coronation Field. The Parish Council has yet to decide on any action to take this forward but appreciated her interest and the work she had undertaken to gain residents opinions.  Roger Parker said that it was a good initiative and that funding is available from a number of sources.  Miriam Lewis pointed out that ABC should upgrade the facility and make it safe and have a Sensory Park on PC land perhaps.  

2. Mrs Mary Walton explained why she wished the Parish Council to consider her correspondence and gave further information.
